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February 2012
Calendar

UCCA Meeting
Wednesday, February 8
6:00 p.m. UC Library
Lincoln’s Birthday 

Sunday, February 12, 1809
UCPG Meeting

Tuesday, February 14
6:00 p.m. Forum Hall/UTC

Public invited
Valentine’s Day

Tuesday, February 14
U.C. Celebration Meeting

Wednesday, February 15
6:30 p.m.  Standley Rec Center

Presidents’ Day Observed
Monday, February 20
U.C. Garden Club

Tuesday, February 21
6:30 p.m. U.C Library

George Washington’s Birthday
Wednesday, February 22, 1732
Standley Recreation Council

Thursday, February 23, 7:00 p.m.
Standley Recreation Center

Leap Year Extra Day
Wednesday, February 29

   Community Association Newsletter  . . . more than a neighborhood

Membership Drive
UCCA Needs Your Support

by Ginny Charvat, UCCA Treasurer
It’s February, the month we start our annual Membership Drive at University City 
Community Association.  
Enclosed in this Newsletter is an envelope that you can fill in and insert your 
check.  Then put it in the mail and you have once again helped us to support many 
events in our community.  You can also join with Paypal by going to our website  
http://universitycitynews.org 

Upon receipt of your membership,  
we’ll send you an “I Love University City” sticker.

In the past we have supported the 4th of July Celebration, the Summer Concerts, 
the Holiday Tree Lighting, the painting of the electrical boxes, the banners on 
the main streets of UC, various school projects, and the Newsletter.  With the 
newsletter now self-sustaining, we are able to direct more money to other 
projects.  This year we are working on improving the medians on Governor Drive.  
Thank you to those who have supported us in prior years.  We hope you will renew 
this year and we encourage others to join UCCA as we work together to make

University City……more than a neighborhood

Support the Newsletter by 
Supporting our Advertisers

MORE than a  
Tree L ight ing

by Darlene Ventimiglia
It’s More than a Tree Lighting, More 
that a marching  band, More than 
a barbershop quartet, a children’s 
choir AND even MORE than  Santa 
Claus coming to town.  It is the 
coming together of a community and  
enjoying our neighbors and renewing 
friendships.

New Contest Banners 
Flying High 

by Sandy Lippe

Hopefully you have looked up while 
driving on Governor Drive to see the 
four winning contest banners with 
the theme:  “U.C. Has It All.”  Scripps 
Healthcare has made a generous 
contribution to underwrite the banner 
contest and banner design.  Working 
with Julie Lee, Director of Community 
Relations at Scripps,  UCCA would like 
to thank Scripps for their financial 
support.  The winning artists and Scripps 
Healthcare will be feted in March when 
UCCA celebrates its 10th anniversary.  

Neighborhood Watch…
A Neighborhood Watch meeting will 

be held at University City United 
Church, 2877 Governor Drive,  
on Wednesday, February 29th,  

from 6:30 p.m. until 8:00.  

See “Neighborhood Watch” page . . . 4

continued on page . . . 8continued on page . . . 16
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When sending your submission for print, follow these guidelines:
�� Type in plain paragraph form. Please no formatting, no 

section breaks, no columns, no headers or footers, no symbols, 
no extra hard returns, etc. .  all of these must be removed before 
I can use your article. 

�� Name the file appropriately. Make sure it has your event 
or name so I can readily identify it. 

�� Make it as brief & concise as possible, 250 words or less. 
Editing is time consuming and may result in errors.

�� The Editor reserves the right to edit out any opinion, 
conjecture and editorial comments in an article.

�� Submit early. Deadline is the 15th of each month.
�� The Editor acknowledges every submission.

President’s Message 	  by Peter Burch

It was wonderful seeing so many of our families at our 
December Holiday Tree Lighting.  The entertainment, 
refreshments, and holiday spirit were so heartwarming.  
Thanks to all who made the evening so special, especially 
Darlene Ventimiglia and Judy Bethel, our event organizers.   

I want to welcome two new members to our Board.  Beth 
Crawford has been appointed as our 2012 membership 
chairperson, and George Odero, who is heading up the 
U.C. 4th of July Celebration, was appointed as our first 
publicity and promotion chair.  Hallie Burch returns as our 
elected recording secretary, and Ginny Charvat will take 
over as our elected treasurer.  Hugh Pates and Barbara 
Henshaw, both past UCCA presidents, will serve as our 
election protocol advisor and corresponding secretary 
respectively. Thank you and congratulations to all of you. 

This February newsletter, delivered to your homes by our 
many wonderful volunteers, is the beginning of a new era.  
Because of the recent resignations of both our editor and 
distribution coordinator, we are now looking for other 
interested and qualified candidates to take on their job 
responsibilities.  I, along with the UCCA Board, want to 
express thanks and appreciation to Kay Goodfellow and 
Mary Kay Hewitt for their many years of hard work and 
dedication in making the newsletter the shining example 
that it has become. 

February is the beginning of our 2012 membership 
drive.  Please carefully detach the envelope provided 
and give thought to joining as well as selecting one of 
the listed volunteer community activities.  Without your 
support and membership these activities and others 
could not be accomplished.  “University City.. more than 
a neighborhood”, is a slogan with special meaning for 
all of us.  Let’s work together for today’s success and 
tomorrow’s future.

I welcome your comments and support.   
Sincerely,  
Peter Burch, UCCA President



The History of Our Newsletter   
By Carole Pietras

From humble beginnings in 2002, the UCCA newsletter 
has become a part of the University City community.   
When the University City Community Association (UCCA) 
was revived in March 2002, the officers agreed our 
community needed a newsletter.  At the April meeting, 
residents in attendance responded to a call for volunteers 
to help deliver the first issue throughout UC in May.   The 
“can do” spirit of UC residents launched the first edition—a 
simple two-sided page filled with information about the 
budding association, the first street banners, community 
clean up,  free street trees and a newly launched website 
and Garden Club.  A membership application was 
attached.  Long time resident, Tom Ventimiglia, placed 
the first ad.  His generous contribution helped defray the 
cost of duplication.  Sixteen volunteers walked multiple 
streets in UC and became the nucleus of the neighbor to 
neighbor distribution system. 

Our second edition, in June, grew to four pages, thanks to 
an anonymous donor who offset paper costs by supplying 
enough paper stock to print a four page edition through 
the end of the year.  The printer helped us by storing the 
paper.   Four ads helped to defray printing costs.  The 
number of our volunteers grew, and we were on our way 
to publishing ten editions of the newsletter each year.

By the first anniversary of the newsletter in May 2003, 
our delivery team had grown from 16 to over 100 
volunteers.  In those early days, we didn’t have websites 
where we could easily count the number of homes on 
a block.  Our faithful volunteers counted the number of 
homes on a street as they walked their route and helped 
establish accurate counts throughout the community.   
Eight volunteers served as area coordinators for delivery 
volunteers; they, along with other volunteers, faithfully 
sorted the newsletters into bundles for delivery routes 
each edition.  Ad revenue offset part of the printing costs, 
with membership dues covering the rest.

Fast forward to 2012, and the newsletter continues as 
a bigger, better publication thanks to the “can do” spirit 
of everyone involved.  Through the combined efforts 
and support of many individuals and businesses, the 
newsletter has been self sustaining the past few years 
with ad revenue paying for publication and the editor.  

As we look forward to future editions, we give 
special thanks to all our past and present volunteers 
for making the newsletter possible, and to the staff 
at Master Print Communications for their continued 
support as we transition to a new  
editor and delivery coordinator.  

Credit Union ATM at Sprouts Parking Lot   
By Bonnie Hornbeck

The California Coast Credit Union ATM located in the 
parking lot at the Sprouts shopping center at Governor 
Dr. and Regents Rd. is scheduled to be removed at the 
end of Jan. 2012. This ATM is heavily used by University 
City  residents, especially our elderly population, because 
it doesn’t charge fees and is conveniently located.  With 
the removal of this ATM, the nearest no-charge ATMs 
would be in Clairemont Square, at UCSD, or at the 
North UC Vons off Regents Rd.  Any of those locations 
involve driving in significant traffic to access them. 

I called the credit union and also Kam Walton at Cushman 
& Wakefield (the shopping center representatives for the 
owners) to find out why the ATM was being removed. 
Kam expressed a willingness to take renegotiation to 
the shopping center owners. Rob Miller, a Sr. VP of the 
Credit Union, helpfully informed me that (a) the ATM was 
very old and needed replacement and (b) the American 
Disabilities Act required them to make expensive physical 
changes to meet new ADA requirements.  The credit union 
was willing to pay the modest increase in rental rates, but 
the shopping center owners were unwilling to share the 
cost of the ATM upgrades. Since talks between the credit 
union and Cushman & Wakefield about cost sharing to 
bring the ATM kiosk up to ADA codes fell through, the credit 
union felt it had no choice except to remove the ATM.

I worked with UCCA’s Sandy Lippe and Shelley Plumb 
to place flyers at the ATM regarding whom to call.  
The flyers resulted in UC residents calling Rob Miller 
at the Credit Union as well as Cushman & Wakefield 
representatives.   UCCA supported our efforts on behalf 
of the community. The Credit Union (Rob Miller) told 
me that they are back in discussions with Cushman & 
Wakefield.  There seems to be some positive movement 
toward keeping the ATM where it is.  The deadline for the 
newsletter came before I had received the final decision.
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Help Wanted:  
Web Page Helper / Social Media Assistant 

for the UCCA. Please contact Tanya at  858-598-3171 if you are 
interested in becoming part of the volunteer UC community!

Community Blood Drive
All are welcome!

Sponsored by University City United Church
2877 Governor Drive San Diego, CA 92122
March 3, 2012 from 8:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

For more information or to make an appointment  
please call Ginger Taylor at (858) 453-0828.
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Spotlight on Economic Development 
By Sherri Lightner
I know firsthand the sacrifices 
that business owners must make. 
It can mean going without so you 
can make payroll or mortgaging 
your house for business collateral.
As small business owners, my 
husband and I have done this 
several times over the years.
That is why I am thrilled that my 
City Council colleagues have chosen me to chair the 
newly created Economic Development and Strategies 
Committee.
The focus of this new committee will be on creating a 
long-term vision for San Diego’s economy and finding 
ways to cut red tape at City Hall.
That means streamlining permitting processes and 
making it easier to fill out forms online. In this day and 
age, no one should have to drive all the way downtown 
to fill out a form. 
What I have learned both through my experience as a 
business owner and as a Councilmember is that in order 
to do right by our small businesses we need listen to 
them. We need to know what programs work and what 
ones don’t.
I hope that you will be a part of the dialogue and let me 
know your ideas for how San Diego can become even 
more business-friendly.

Councilmember Sherri Lightner represents  
University City on the San Diego City Council.   
She can be reached at (619) 236-6611 or 
SherriLightner@SanDiego.gov.  
Sign up for email updates at Sherri’s website at:  
www.sandiego.gov/citycouncil/cd1/

Excellence in University City Schools 
By John Lee Evans

University City schools have 
a lot to be thankful for as 
we begin 2012.  We have a 
strong and dedicated staff at 
all of our five neighborhood 
schools.  On a district level 
we received a national award 
from the Kennedy Center for 
outstanding music education.  
A contingent of UC orchestra 
students performed at the 
December 13 meeting of the 

Board of Education.  San Diego Unified is also a national 
leader in technology with our acclaimed i-21 program 
that is putting a laptop in the hands of every student in 
the district.
San Diego Unified is placing an emphasis on a district 
level for a broad curriculum that goes beyond our high 
test scores and includes an emphasis on music and the 
arts, physical fitness, character education and critical 
thinking.
We are all aware of the economic crisis affecting our 
community, our state and our nation.  Since I came on 
the board three years ago we have cut hundreds of 
millions from the budget and have reduced our teaching 
and support staff.  We are now doing the same job 
with about 2,000 fewer employees. Nevertheless, the 
teachers and staff continue to work hard.  National 
test results released before winter break showed that 
we are doing an outstanding job in improving student 
achievement in comparison with other districts across 
the country.
As President of the San Diego Unified Board, I will do 
everything within my power to continue the fine work 
of our schools. We can only divide up the money that 
the state decides to give us.  We will take whatever 
measures necessary to make sure we balance our budget 
to protect our local control of the schools. We will not 
do anything that would allow the state or county to 
intervene.  This will require shared sacrifice on the part 
of our employees, students, parents and community. I 
have noticed a sincere desire on the part of our unions 
to cooperate in this crisis.    We have already made many 
tough choices.  Now the Governor and the legislature 
need to make the tough choices to ensure that our 
schools have the funds we need to operate. 
San Diego schools are worth investing in and we have 
the results to prove it.
John Lee Evans
President, San Diego Unified Board of Education
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Neighborhood Watch…
Neighbors in U.C. have been concerned about the 
recent uptick in crime, including the home invasion 
of our former City Council representative.  On Angell 
Avenue and Arnoldson Court, there were two break-ins 
by the same woman on the same night in mid-January.  
This meeting will be run by Officer Alan Alvarez, our 
community relations  policeman.  Officer Alvarez can be 
contacted at aalvarez@pd.sandiego.gov.   
If you have questions about the meeting, contact  
Sandy Lippe at sandylippe@gmail.com
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The Incentives at the Queen Bee
by Diana Lee

The Incentives are none other than 
our very own Anthony Le Calvez and 
Tim Notestine (from UC High), and 
Sloan Quessenberry, Collin Seaman 
and David Berard (from Standley 
Middle School).  Wow, what a treat 
to see this all-boys band entertain 
a standing-room-only crowd.  The 
young but talented group played 
original compositions as well as 
cover songs from Coldplay and U2.

5

The UC Garden Club News:  
By Tanya Aria 
The UC Garden Club kicked off the 2012 year with Gina 
Benzien from  http://benziendesign.com.  
Gina shared some of her landscape design jobs that 
she has completed in San Diego, Arizona and in the 
West Indies! She even raffled off a two hour free design 
consultation! Mark your calendars for Feb 21 - to play 
with garden worms from Susan Taylor as she presents us 
with her world of vermiculture (worms for the garden!). 
The next Garden Club events are: 
•	 Feb.21st- vermiculture, Susan Taylor
•	 March 20th- owl boxes- Stephen Cancun
•	 April 17th- Pet friendly landscape- Judy Macomber
The UC Garden Club meets at the UC Library on 
Governor Drive at 6:30 pm - every third Tuesday of the 
month. To join, simply sign up when you attend one of 
our monthly meetings. The annual fee is $20. 
We are also planning our first UC Spring Garden event.
If you or someone you knows has a backyard that you 
would like to show off, please call 858-598-3171 or send 
an email to ucgardenclub@gmail.com

University City’s Kyle Crews Sings His Way To 
Stardom on “American Idol” Auditions    
By Sandy Lippe 

Kyle Crews is not yet a household 
name in America, but in the small 
community of University City 
he is.  Having graduated from 
UCHS in 2010, he headed to 
Berkeley to study engineering.  
However, he made his mark in 
the musical world of U.C. with 
his singing talents.  He said 
goodbye to a ton of local friends and their parents 
who admired Kyle and appreciated him as a good kid 
with lots of potential academically and artistically.

On, Sunday,  January 22nd, he made his way to 
auditions on  “American Idol” at the Midway in San 
Diego, where he serenaded Jennifer Lopez and her 
teammate judges with “Angel of Mine.”  Cheering from 
Berkeley for the 19-year-old were his Kappa Alpha 
fraternity brothers.  Kyle was branded best  male voice 
on “American Idol.”  University City is watching his 
star rise.  Just google Kyle Crews and follow his star.

U.C. Artist Bruce Schmidt 
painted this action shot of 
former Charger Ladainian 
Tomlinson. This work is 
now hanging in The Hall 
of Champions in Balboa 
Park.  Schmidt has displayed 
some of his work in the U.C. 
Library.

D I S C L A I M E R
The University City Community Association Newsletter 
receives information and advertising from a variety of sources.  
UCCA cannot and does not guarantee the accuracy of the 
information or the complete absence of errors and/or omissions 
nor does the UCCA assume responsibility for same. Publication 
does not constitute an endorsement by the editor or UCCA.
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UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY BRANCH LIBRARY 
FEBRUARY 2012 EVENTS

 4155 GOVERNOR DR • (858) 552-1655

•	 Job Search Assistance every Tuesday at 4:00 pm. Dr. Adolpho Sanchez offers resume reviews and tips on 
interviewing.

•	 Signs at Play signing storytime with Jennifer Duncan. Sign language is used to enhance the telling of well-loved 
children’s stories. Includes a Q & A session for parents. Every Friday at 10:30 a.m.

•	 Game On! Enjoy family-friendly games on the Nintendo Wii every Friday at 3:00 p.m.  
Friendly, all-ages competition on a big screen!

•	 Heart Art: Valentine-themed crafts for all ages. Thursday, February 9 at 3:00 p.m.

•	 Author Talk: Bush Pilot, Photographer and Author Mark Stadsklev will present a slideshow on his book  
Alaskan Air: Nature’s Artwork on the Alaskan Landscape. Saturday, February 11 at 12:30 p.m.

•	 Author Talk: Join John Ivanko and Lisa Kivirist, owners/operators of the eco-friendly (and award winning) Inn 
Serendipity Bed and Breakfast in Green County, Wisconsin, for a lively talk from their award-winning cookbook, 
The Farmstead Chef.  The  co-authors will share how you can eat healthy, fresh and local no matter where you live. 
Wednesday, February 15 at 1:00 p.m.

•	 Our OASIS “Third Thursdays” series continues with “Be an Ancestor Detective”.  Have you always wondered what 
information is available on the Internet about your family?  Now is the time to find the answers to questions about 
your ancestors: where they lived, how they lived, how they came to the U.S. and more.   
Facilitated by Randy Seaver, San Diego Genealogical Society. Thursday, February 16 at 2 p.m.

•	 Yoga for Kids: Gentle exercises to help improve flexibility and concentration.  
Please bring your own yoga mat or towel. Saturday, February 18 at 10:30 a.m.

•	 The UC Book Club meets on Wednesday, February 22 at 2 p.m. to discuss The Sun Also Rises by Ernest Hemingway.

Volunteers Needed for 4th of July Celebration!    
By George Odero 

Happy New year to all University City residents. I wish to thank all our UC neighbors/ residents for their unwavering 
support for our community’s festive July 4th annual celebration during the past 23 years.

To make this 2012 July 4th celebration a 24th success, I am appealing to all our community neighbors 
to roll their sleeves, come forward and volunteer to assist with activities in the following areas:

Fundraising, Pancake Breakfast, Pet parade, Children activities (rock climbing, target tank, water 
balloon tossing, paper airplane throw, 5K run, Ticket sales for children activities, putting up signs, 
beer garden, Sorting books, book sales, Parking, floaters (to relieve and rotate), cleaning up, plus 
other activities to be determined.  We need as many volunteers as possible to ensure that every 
volunteer has a chance to enjoy the celebration along with other neighbors and friends.

Remember: Your community is counting on your volunteer service to make this significant event a reality.   
Without volunteers, we may not have the celebration.  That would be a big disappointment to our community.   
Don’t let that happen. 

Call me: George Odero at: 619-987-1377 or send me an e-mail at: godero@goreadusa.org  with the activity you 
would like volunteer for.

I would also like to invite all community members, including those who would like to volunteer to join us at our 
February 2012 meeting scheduled for February 15, 2012 at Standley Recreation Park;  6:30 – 8:00 PM.  
We will assign specific volunteer responsibilities during the February meeting.
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President:	 Peter Burch	 dpeter1@san.rr.com
Vice President:	 Barry Bernstein	 Apdrfn@aol.com
Secretary:	 Hallie Burch	 hallie8@san.rr.com
Treasurer:	 Ginny Charvat:	 ginnycharvat@yahoo.com
Corresponding Secretary:	 Barbara Henshaw	 barbarahenshaw@ymail.com
Newsletter Advertising:	 Terri Day	 uccaADS@hotmail.com
Membership:	 Beth Crawford	 UCCAMembership@gmail.com
Elections:	 Hugh Pates	 hughpates@yahoo.com  
U.C. Garden Club:	 Tanya Howe Aeria	 ucgardenclub@gmail.com
Beautification Co-chair:	 Barbara Gellman	 bggellman@yahoo.com
Beautification:	 Sandy Glynn Lippe	 sandylippe@gmail.com
Website:	 Tanya Howe Aeria	 tanya.aeria@gmail.com
Historian:	 Darlene Ventimiglia	 darleneven@gmail.com
UCPG Representative:	 Carole Pietras	 caroleucca@sbcglobal.net
Past President:	 Andy Freeburn	 promovstar@aol.com

UCCA Elected and Appointed Board Members for 2012

ADULTS 
AARP Tax Assistance: Every Thursday till April 12 at 10:00 a.m. Walk-ins only. For more info call (858)581-9637 
Book Club:  Second Wednesday, February 8 at 6:30 p.m. February’s selection is Snow Flower and the Secret Fan 
by Lisa See. Copies will be available at the circulation desk. 

Cardmaking Class: Wednesday, February 15 at 1:00 p.m. Sign up at circulation desk. 
ESL Conversation Class: Every Tuesday at 5:45 p.m. Practice English conversation at an intermediate level. 
Sign up at class. 
ESL Writing Class: Every Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. Practice writing in English at an intermediate level. Sign up at class. 
Facebook Basics Class: Learn the basics of social networking with this beginner’s guide to Facebook class. 
Sign up at the Reference Desk. Friday, February 17 at 9:30 a.m. 
Friends of the Library Monthly Meeting: Fourth Wednesday, February 22 at 6:30 p.m. New comers welcome. 
Job Search Assistance: Every Wednesday (Except February 8) from 3:00-8:00 p.m., Instructor Dr. Adolpho 
Sanchez assists with resumes and job searching. Call to sign up. 
Knitters Circle: Second and Fourth Wednesday, February 8 and 22 at 1:00 p.m.  
Musical Performance: Classical Concert Series, Villa Musica—Violin Students and Junior Strings. First Wednesday, 
February 1 at 6:30 p.m. 
Musical Performance: Chan Jenuine and Arthur Golden, Classical Guitarists, Wednesday, February 8 at 6:30 p.m. 

Musical Performance: Peter Sprague, Jazz Musician, Wednesday, February 15, 6:30 p.m. 
Musical Performance: Harpist, Leah Panos, of the San Diego State University School of Music and Dance, 
Wednesday, February 22, 6:30 p.m. 
Musical Performance: de la Motte String Quartet, Wednesday, February 29, 6:30 p.m. 
Paper Craft Class: Artist Jan Kregers will teach adults how to create beautiful items from books, which will 
then be sold to help raise money to support the library, Second and Fourth Tuesdays from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. 

 

Thanks to the Friends of the North University Community Library for sponsoring these free community events. 
Visit www.SanDiegoLibrary.org to see a list of Events or find us on Facebook under North University Community 

Branch. Please call ahead to verify each program. 

February 2012 Events 
@ your North University Community Branch Library 

8820 Judicial Drive San Diego, CA 92122 858-581-9637 
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Congratulations to Leah Chang, Nate Rafke, and Shaun Salehyan for 
helping beautify  our local streets with their designs.  An attractive 
community events banner was designed by Megan Geilman. 
     On another note, Del Mar Fair is involved in community banners 
celebrating the theme of science in space and discovery for the 2012 
fair.  Recently Nicola Bysouth, a marketing person from Del Mar Fair, 
took pictures of 23 scientists who live in the community and are 
either with UCSD or are outstanding science students at UCHS.  UCCA 
oversaw the pleasant task of finding the subjects.  
     Thanks to Pia Sud for referring UCCA to Dr.Linda Arden, a U.C. 
resident.  Dr. Arden, whose field is genetics, molecular biology, and 
cancer research, found seven willing PhD types and physicians to 
pose for the photos.  These incredible people will have their picture 
on the banners that will go up in May and stay up until the end of the 
Del Mar Fair.  
     Ellie Vandiver, an R.N, with a B.S. in nursing and M.S. in education, 
teaches at UCHS.  Ms. Vandiver and her colleague, Dr. Sandra Mann, 
AP Biology teacher,  rounded up sixteen brilliant, wonderful future 
scientists with interests in medicine and science.  All of the students 
will be featured on the street banners that go up in May, as will Ms. 
Vandiver.
     University City Community Association is rightfully proud of the 
local adult scientists who live in our community and the exceptional 
students who study at UCHS.
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Volunteers Are Priceless!!
Greetings from Standley Park Recreation Center. 
We are all grateful for the support of the many 

volunteers that make our special events possible.  
Without volunteers, the banana split, Halloween 

carnival, and  breakfast with Santa would not have 
been possible. Volunteers are priceless!! 
Thank-you University City Community.

your SPRC staff.

Making U C  
More Than Just a Neighborhood

DECEMBER 2011 - JANUARY 2012 MEMBERSHIPS

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP
Patricia Buczaczer
Jeff Dosick
Jonathan & Alma Geiger
Joani & Steve Gross
David & Amanda Hirko
Susan Jeannette
Linda McDougall
Mary Murray
Sam & Linda Sims
Lucy Vandonck
Kris Worley

COMMUNITY ANGEL
Karen Arden & Paul McRae
Ernie & Sandy Lippe

GOLD MEMBERSHIP
Pete & Doree Hekman
Glenn & Dot Henderson
Nikki Hrountas

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER
Lisa Mulvaney Gillespie
Jean Rodin
Shelby Shapiro

SILVER MEMBERSHIP
Richard Daniel & Bonnie Keeney
Jim & Louise Farschon
Danielle Lindsay
Tom & Darlene Ventimiglia
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WANT TO ADVERTISE in our publication?
Reservations for ad space is accepted on a rst come rst served basis beginning the 

1st of the month preceding publication.  We have 10 publications per year.

Contact uccaADS@hotmail.com for more detailed information on ad placement. No phone calls.
Deadline for ad payment is the 10TH of the month preceding publication.  Ads must be received no later than 

10:00 am on the 15th of the month preceding publication.
   

Ad must be ready for print and sent via email attachment.
               Ad Sizes:  
     Business Card 3.5”x2”      $60
                              Qtr Page 3.5”x4.5”           $150
                              Half Page 4.5”x7.5”         $300
              Acceptable ad formats:  pdf and jpg

619-WINDOWS
(946-3697)

Lic. #933312 Bonded & Insured
www.PicturePerfectWindows.com

REPLACE YOUR WINDOWS NOW!
Vinyl, Wood & Composite Windows

Glass & Screen Replacement & Repair
Patio Doors, Patio Covers

Shower Doors, Closet Doors
Locally Owned & Operated

FREE ESTIMATES Sales & Installation

If it’s not perfect, it’s not done!

Professional & Reliable Doug Hackley, CEO

Bay Park Moving

Free Estimat  laC se # T-190145

(858) 535-1911  Fax (858) 535-9192  Cell (858) 472-4123
email: bpmove@aol.com

6495 Lipmann Street, San Diego, CA 92122

DRE # 0834582 & 1734707 6112-A Regents Rd. in UC

Rita Wood & Terri Day
858.775.8377

UCRealtors@gmail.com

Terri Rita
DRE # 1734707 & 0834582

Interested in selling your home?
We can save you Thousands!

Serving UC Buyers and Sellers since 1979
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State Farm®
Providing Insurance and Financial Services

Home Office, Bloomington, Illinois 61710

Michael A. Cohen, Agent Lic. # 0506499
Linda Cohen LUTC, Marketing Representative Lic. #0732318
3232 Governor Drive, Suite G
San Diego, CA 92122-2931
linda@michaelacohen.com Bus. 858.457.3520

Fax 858.457.1488

Thank you for your loyalty. We appreciate you.

           Van Der Linden Electric

Steve Van Der Linden
President

Phone: 760-845-6308
Email: vdlelectric@sbcglobal.net

"Three Generations Of On Time Integrity"

> Residential, Commercial, Repair
>  Electrical Service Upgrades
> Emergency Service Available

Head Over Heels Salon
Hair Nails Waxing Skincare

Mani/Pedi Combo $25/Lauren 619-564-1437

6110 Regents Road
San Diego, CA 92122

858-453-5220

   Dance & Fitness 
        Modern ballet jazz-lyrical funky salsa  
        Modern ballet jazz-lyrical funky salsa 
                   -chi kung yoga Pilates fitness 
        Hula-Tahitian belly dance  
                
ages 3 to adult                      3216 Governor Dr. & area    
                 858-622-0502           

FREE Placement and Consulting
Services for Elders and Their Families

Assisted Living Independent Living
Medicare Relocation
Alzheimer’s Skilled Nursing
Veterans Benefits Spouse’s Benefits
In Home Care Hospice

Merle Berman, Consultant
mberman@san.rr.com
betterthanhomeplacement.com
619.772.1125

   

Pure Hatha Yoga 

HAPPY, HEALTHY HATHA YOGA 
 Classes at Standley Rec. Ctr. 
3585 Governor Drive/SD,CA 92122 
Monday 6-8 p.m. Beginning and  
Wednesday 6-8 p.m. Intermediate 

shelley.aanerud108@gmail.com 
For other locations and times, 
or private lessons call Shelley:  

        858-587-0171 

Instructor: Shelley 
Aanerud, “Ananda 
certified”, E-RYT-500 
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4025 Pulitzer Place 
San Diego, CA 92122  

           FOLLOW US ONLINE

PRESCHOOL & CHILDCARE
NOW ENROLLING!
Ages 2 thru 5 (diapers ok!)

2, 3 or 5 half or full day programs!
1 to 6 teacher to student ratio! (Yes! Really!)

Loving and caring staff!
Nutritious snacks and lunches provided!

Hands on learning!

Come by for a tour!

Lighthouse Early Childhood Center

5055 Governor Drive
San Diego, Ca 92122
858 292-8253
www.lighthouseecc.com

Sponsored by the 1st Baptist Church
Since 1981 lic.# 372001859
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  Kathleen   Lydia 
       Williams    Hwang Vosovic 

     

      Katie      June 
          Dunahoo             Kubli 

www.411SanDiegoHomes.com 

858.453.HOME (4663) 

 

 An Exceptional 
    Experience 

JUST LISTED
6146 Syracuse Ln

5 Bed, 3 Bath, Approx 2,352 sq. ft.
Amazing Canyon View!
Listed for $710,000

JUST LISTED
3749 Notre Dame Ave

5 Bed, 3 Bath, Approx 3,189 sq. ft.
Great Open Floorplan!

Listed for $829,000

JUST LISTED
3526 Millikin Ave

4 Bed, 2 Bath, Approx 2,546 sq. ft.
Highly Upgraded UC Home!

Listed for $839,000

If you are looking to buy or sell a UC home contact 
Nancy Beck today (858) 945-LIST(5478).



February 2012 www.universitycitynews.org14

Lori Miller 
(858) 452-9000 lorimiller@san.rr.com    

Selling U.C. &  
SAVING YOU THOUSANDS!!! 

 

Homes LISTED by LORI!    Homes SOLD by LORI! 
Splendid single story 3/2, 1576 
Sq.Ft. home on quiet cul-de-sac. 

Large living room & separate 
family room. Open kitchen.  
Upgraded bath. Private yard.  

Gorgeous upgraded 3/2, 1594 
Sq.Ft. on 1/2 acre canyon view 
lot. One of a kind lot! Custom 
flooring, paint. Bonus family 

room w/sit down views! 

3010 Briand 

Terrific west end 4 bedroom 
single story on large corner 
lot. Newer flooring, win-
dows & kitchen upgrades. 

Beautiful rear yard! 

Amazing .42 acre lot! Poten-
tial galore! Popular floor-
plan w/3 bedrooms, 2.5 
baths, 1736 Sq.Ft. Bring 
your finishing touches! 

6209 Angell 

6948 Gullstrand 

3362 Tulane Court 

Spacious 4 bedroom, 2 bath, 
1554 Sq.Ft. in superb neighbor-
hood. Open living room. Large 
open kitchen. Terrific rear yard 

w/huge grassy yard & pool! 

5971 Tulane 

CA DRE# 01190485 

$589,000 

$699,000 

SOLD! 
$535,000 

SOLD! 
$640,000 

Selling? 
Buying? 
Upside 
Down? 

 
Call 

LORI 
MILLER 

Today! 

New on Market! 

IN ESCROW! 

$599,900 
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Venzel 
Hammershaimb

858-346-1061

SERVING THE UC COMMUNITY!

Owned and Operated by NRT, Incorporated. Equal Housing Opportunity.  An Equal Opportunity Company.

C ol d w el lB a n k erU n i v ersi t yC i t y . c o m
O ur  C o m mun i t y  •  O ur  C o m m i tm en t

Featured Properties

John Bassler
858-583-5157

Carol Uribe
858-705-2399

John Schindel
858-349-9051

Alicia Malo
619-850-5796

Katie Dunahoo
858-775-1239

Lydia 
Hwang Vosovic

858-472-0608

Kathleen
Williams

619-944-6520

Call Us For a 
Chance to Win a

Dream Home!
Deadline to enter

February 17th

4785 Robbins St, UC
Highly Upgraded 5BR 2BA Home 

with Private Lot & Spa.
$575,000

2501 Angell Ave, UC
Fantastic Canyon Site with A+ Views.  
Lots of Upgrades & Added Library.

$699,000

7095 Condon Dr, UC
Remodeled 4BR 2.5 BA Home with 
Incredible Canyon Lot & Cul-de-sac 

$749,000 ~ $758,000

6617 Ave de las Pescas, LJ
3BR 2BA, Ocean View Muirlands 
Home. Upgraded Kitchen & Baths.

$1,250,000

In Escrow

Madeleine
Robenhymer

858-658-0370

Just Listed

June Kubli
858-229-1193
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left-right: Kerm Taylor bass, Lonnie Folsom lead,  
Tony Coe tenor, and Ernie Lippe baritone.

On Friday, December 9th the University City Community  
Association sponsored the 10th annual Tree Lighting at 
Standley Park and Recreation Center.  We enjoyed the 
rousing and spirited sounds of the  Standley Middle 
School Marching Band, under the direction of Philip 
Marcus; the melodious and harmonious tones of Ernie 
Lippe and his Tuesday Night Alibi Barbershop Quartet; 
the angelic voices of Our Mother of Confidence 
Children’s Choir, under the direction of Mary Jo Mathis 
and Sister Angela and the Fire Truck #35 for a longer 
visit this year - fortunately there were no emergencies.

We extend our sincere gratitude to the Westfield  
Shopping Center, UTC for contributing the lighting, sound 
system and Melody  the Clown, and for the hot chocolate 
and holiday cookies.  Once again, we thank Miramar 
Nursery for donating the 12 ft. Nobel Fir Christmas Tree 
which  provided the backdrop for Santa Claus.

Our heartfelt thanks to Judy Bethel, our local  
Tree Designer for her imagination and continous 
enthusiasm and to our community volunteers, Jim 
Simon, Dave Buttemer, John Walsh, Bobbie and Stew  
Westdal, Joe Garrigan, Roma Beaton, Toby Giesting and 
Lynn Shields.  To our dedicated Board members, Peter 
and Hallie Burch, Barbara Henshaw, Barry  Bernstein, 
Carole Pietras, and Sandy Lippe.

AND there  will be MORE to come!

MORE than a Tree Lighting


